
April 2, 2007  

The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: 

Chairman Steve Roberts, Warren Ploeger and Glen Leitch. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker 

and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn. Steve Roberts opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m. 
 

SHERIFF 

Sheriff Lamar Shoemaker reported that the camper/trailer, purchased as a mobile command center, will be 

picked up today. Also discussed were local issues in the City of Morrill.  

 

ROAD FOREMEN 

Road Foreman Mel Werner discussed the need for another tube bid. 

 

BG CONSULTANTS 

Tom Bennett, BG Consultants, reported that High Hazard monies are available to repair roads or bridges 

where accidents have occurred because of bad road or bridge conditions. Bennett questioned whether any 

accidents have happened on Brown County roads in the past three years, which would qualify Brown 

County to apply for the High Hazard monies. Also discussed were various road projects.  

 

MINUTES 

Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the March 30, 2007 minutes. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion 

carried. 

 

Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Glen Leitch. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:52 

a.m. The next meeting will be Friday April 6, 2007, to meet as a canvassing board for the April 3, 2007 

General Election. 

 


